TRIENNIAL REVIEW OF THE ADVISORY COMMITTEE ON RELEASES TO THE ENVIRONMENT 
TERMS OF REFERENCE
Aim of the Review

The purpose of Triennial Reviews is to ensure that non-Departmental Public Bodies are still needed and comply with principles of good corporate governance. 
The Review will follow two stages: 
Stage 1: The Review will assess the functions and form of the ACRE to confirm that they remain appropriate. It will take a proportionate approach to examine: 
· The ACRE’s main objectives; 
· the nature of the functions and whether they are appropriate; 

· alternative models to assess whether delivery of the ACRE’s functions through an NDPB continues to be the most appropriate delivery model; 

In reaching conclusions on Stage 1, the Review will take into account previous reviews of the body (conducted in 2007 and 2009), which concluded that the functions of the ACRE remained important.

Stage 2: If it is agreed that the ACRE should remain as an NDPB, the Review will assess the control and governance arrangements in place to ensure that the public body is complying with recognised principles of good corporate governance. 
The Review will be undertaken by Defra Civil Servants, and will be carried out in accordance with Government guidelines for Triennial Reviews
.  It will be conducted in an open and inclusive way, and will take into account views from the ACRE members, other Government Departments, the Devolved Administrations, Parliament and a range of stakeholders.  Anyone with an interest will be able to contribute. 
� Cabinet Office Guidance on Reviews of Non Departmental Public Bodies p.4-5 - �HYPERLINK "http://www.civilservice.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2011/09/triennial-reviews-guidance-2011_tcm6-38900.pdf"�http://www.civilservice.gov.uk/wp-content/uploads/2011/09/triennial-reviews-guidance-2011_tcm6-38900.pdf�
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